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NOTICE TO LICENSEES 

 

Notice # 2022-44 Issuing Division:  Tax and License 

DATE: May 10, 2022 

TO: Operators of a Slot Machine Route 

FROM: Phil Katsaros, Board Member 

SUBJECT:  Slot Route Operator Informational Report (NGC-36) 

 
 

Effective fiscal year 2023 (beginning July 1, 2022), the Nevada Gaming Control Board 
(“Board”) will no longer require information related to nonrestricted gaming locations (Group I’s 
and Group II’s) to be included in the Quarterly Slot Route Operator Informational Report 
(“NGC-36”).  However, for the current quarter (ending June 30, 2022), affected licensees are 
required to include such information for Group I and Group II locations.   
 
The Slot Route Operator Informational Report can be submitted using the Board’s online filing 
system (“online system”).  The link to the online system is available on the Board’s website 
under the Tax Forms heading.  The Slot Route Operator Informational Report must be 
submitted to the Board on or before the last day of the month following the calendar quarter. 
 
Operators of a slot machine route must continue to maintain all information pertaining to the 
nonrestricted gaming locations, and provide such information to the Board upon request.   
 
If you have any questions relating to this matter or concerning the online system, please 
contact the Tax and License Division at (775) 684-7770. 
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